Trenton, Florida

September 24, 1991


The Gilchrist County School Board met in special session at the county Courthouse on Tuesday, September 24, 1991 at 7:00 P.M. with the following members present:

Gary Rexroat, Chairman of the Board

Raymond Hutchinson

Carol Hyde

Ronnie Smith

James “Buddy” Vickers


The meeting was opened with prayer and pledge to the flag.  The following business was transacted:

AGENDA


The agenda was approved with the addition of 17A – Change Order on a motion by Raymond Hutchinson, seconded by James “Buddy” Vickers.

DELEGATIONS


Mr. John Hoolihan, parent of a Bell School student, who was injured in spring football practice.  His concern was that last years insurance policy paid for by the Gilchrist County School covered about 30% of the cost of the injury.  He had no other insurance to cover the injury.  His son was also injured this fall at football practice.  The School Board Chairman Gary Rexroat, explained that the insurance policy this year pays 100% of usual and customary costs.  He also stated that the insurance coverage information was to be sent to all athletes’ parents by the athletic director or principal of each school.


Mr. Jeffery Stabel appeared before the School Board on behalf of his son.  Mr. Stabel was concerned that his son had been paddled and there were bruises on his body.  He did not approve his sons being paddled at school.  Mr. Stabel was told that his son had a choice of punishment for stealing candy from a teacher’s desk.  The boy elected to be paddled.  Mr. Stabel was told that if he didn’t want his sons paddled at school that he write the school stating that he did not want his sons paddled and that his preference was to select an alternative punishment.

ALGEBRA HONORS CLASS – BELL SCHOOL

Dr. James Surrency, Assistant Superintendent, presented the request for having an Algebra Honors Class at Bell School to be taught by Allen Powers, math teacher at Bell School.  The Board approve the request on a motion by Carol Hyde, seconded by Ronnie Smith.

LUNCHROOM EXHAUST FANS


After a brief discussion of the heat buildup in both schools lunchrooms the Superintendent agreed to prepare a cost estimate for placing exhaust fans in the lunchroom kitchen at both schools. 

ELEMENTARY STUDENTS:  PULL-OUT TIME


Mrs. Janet Langford, PREP Specialist, gave the board members a list of first grade students time out of class for Chapter I, Migrant, etc.  This was presented and discussed as an information item.

INSURANCE


The Superintendent recommended that the health insurance to be paid by the School Board to the NEFEC Program A1 – Alternate Benefits.  The recommendation was approved by the Board on a motion by Carol Hyde, seconded by James “Buddy” Vickers.  SMB #6, page 178

SALARIES


The Superintendent recommended salary increases for employees who are not on an annual increment and are not covered by the union contract.  Carol Hyde made a motion to accept the recommendation.  The motion died for lack of a second.

APPOINTMENTS AND RESIGNATIONS

The Board approved the appointments for school volunteers, substitute teachers, substitute custodians, teacher aide and kindergarten positions in addition to the resignation of the elementary library clerk at Trenton Elementary School.  The motion was made by Raymond Hutchinson, seconded by Ronnie Smith.  SMB #6, page 179

STUDENT TRANSFERS

The student transfers were approved as recommended by the Superintendent on a motion, by Ronnie Smith, seconded by Raymond Hutchinson.

IN COUNTY MILEAGE

The Superintendent brought an information item to the Board related to delayed requests for in-county mileage.  The Superintendent will send a memo to all persons receiving in-county mileage on the importance of turning this report in on time.  In the future the individual turning in a request for in-county mileage reimbursement may result in non-payment.

SALE OF LOCKERS


The Board approved the sale of four locker units to Mrs. LaSalla Ingram, Bell Supermarket, for $60.00 on a motion by Ronnie Smith, seconded by Raymond Hutchinson.  This approval was based on the recommendation of the Superintendent.

PUBLIC HEARING


The Gilchrist County School Board recessed at 8:12 P.M. for a Public Hearing on policy.  The policies included are:

Pupil Progression Plan

Educational Enhancement Trust Fund

Public Use of Lunchroom and Other School Facilities


There being no response from the public the Board approved the policy changes and additions as presented on a motion by James “Buddy” Vickers seconded by Raymond Hutchinson.

The Board reconvened for further business.

TRANSPORTATION


Horace Hart, Transportation Director, presented information related to bus routes and bus loads.

SCARED SOBER

Mr. John Webster, Gilchrist Schools Resource Officer, presented the Scared Sober program to the Board.  This program relates to drunk driving as information for teenagers and parents of teen aged students.  He has written a grant to cover most of the cost for this program in October.  The Superintendent and each school board member agreed to contribute $25.00 each from their personal accounts to help fund this program.  Mr. Webster was instructed to proceed in making the arrangements for bringing this program into the schools.  The Superintendent recommended providing for this program as outlined above.  The Board approved the recommendation on a motion by James “Buddy” Vickers, seconded by Raymond Hutchinson.

GILCHRIST TIMBER LAND USE

Herbert Brown, Ag teacher at Trenton School, explained that he could work an agreement with Gilchrist Timber Land and his FFA Chapter for use of a plot of their land for an FFA project.  It will be necessary for him to bring to the Superintendent’s Office a legal description of the land being used so liability coverage could be included for that parcel of land.  The Superintendent recommended the request.  The Board approved the recommendation on a motion by Ronnie Smith, seconded by Carol Hyde.

YEARS EXPERIENCE

The Superintendent recommended that Mr. Brian Gillette, Trenton High School teacher, be granted two years experience for pay purposes that he had for teaching Jin Zhong Teachers College in Unci Shonki in the Peoples Republic of China.  The Board approved the recommendation on a motion by James “Buddy” Vickers, seconded by Raymond Hutchinson.  SMB #6, page 180-181

DISCIPLINE REPORTS

The principal of each school presented their schools discipline procedures to the Board.  The procedures involved the teacher and administrators of each school.

CHANGE ORDER

The Board approved Change Order #11 as recommended by the Superintendent on a motion by Raymond Hutchinson, seconded by Carol Hyde.

EMERGENCY ITEM

The Chairman of the Board approved the emergency item involving VCR’s that had been stolen from Trenton High School.  A budget amendment was needed to allow Trenton High School funds to replace three VCR’s that were stolen.  The Board approved the Superintendent’s recommendation on a motion by Carol Hyde, seconded by Raymond Hutchinson.

REPORTS
Various reports were given by the board members, the Superintendent and the School Board Attorney.

ADJOURNMENT

There being no further business to come before the Board it adjourned.
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